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Roose Community Primary School



       Information for Parents


Newsletter February 2014
Dear Parents/Carers

Just a quick reminder – please can parents make sure that children have got warm outdoor clothing in school this term. Some children are arriving without coats! It is cold in the playground at this time of year, so hat, coat and gloves are essential.

When the weather is cold and damp many children bring lip balm or Vaseline into school. Please can parents help us to ensure that children don’t share these with one another – this encourages the spread of germs and infections such as cold sores.

New Nursery Build

We are delighted to tell you that we have received a substantial funding grant from Cumbria County Council to extend the nursery by building a new area for two year olds. The council has also given us a grant to pay for resources and to put towards extra staffing costs. We are in the process of applying for planning consent. The design of the new building is being finalised with the Project Co-ordinator and the nursery committee.
The three and four year olds will still be in the original nursery area. They will have access to the new build and its outdoor facilities when appropriate. Places for both are available for September 2014.

New perimeter fence and gates

[image: image2.jpg]Healthy School



New fence panels and gates have been designed and ordered to be erected before the Easter holidays. The new fence panels will run the whole length of the front of school perimeter. The fence will be higher than the one we have at present and will be the same height from the car park to the end of the playground.
This will look much better and will improve school security.

A new “feature gate” has also been specially designed to enhance the appearance of the main entrance to the school. 

Snow Closure

Although we will make every effort to keep school open if the weather becomes more severe this term there could be a possibility that the school would have to be closed. This would be for the health and safety of the children, including the need to have the correct staffing levels for the number of children in school.

Any decision regarding the closure of the school because of snow or freezing temperatures overnight will be made by 7.00am. BBC Radio Cumbria and Bay Radio Stations will be informed. Please listen to the local radio stations accessible on:

Bay Radio - 96.9fm/102.3fm/ 103.2fm.

Radio Cumbria - 95.6fm/96.1fm and 104.1fm.
The radio stations announce which schools are closed because of bad weather at quarter to and quarter past the hour. The radio Cumbria web-site is also very efficient and can be found at www.bbc.co.uk/cumbria which has a link from the front page straight to the list of schools that are closed.

In the event of the school being closed Mrs Wright, Mr Kendall and Mrs Carter will walk to school just in case any children arrive. They will then make arrangements for these children to be collected as soon as possible.
A Big Thank You

Thank you so much for supporting the school in raising money for two charities earlier this term. On OrangeAid day we raised £170.00 to help children in Nepal and later the same week we raised £145.00 for our local lifeboat station. The children thoroughly enjoyed learning about Nepal and also about the work that our lifeboat crew do. Doing something practical means that the children feel really involved and understand that the money they raise is being put to good use to help others.
Parent Consultations

These will take place on Monday 31st March from 9.00am until 5.00pm and on Tuesday 1st April from 3.30 – 5.00pm. please fill in the slip at the end of this letter to book appointments. 
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Roosters PTA Meeting

A meeting of the Parent/Teacher Association will take place on Wednesday 12th February at 2.45pm in the staffroom. All parents and carers are welcome to attend. At this meeting we are going to discuss the summer fair/gala, a Roose School recipe book, how to spend the money raised at the Christmas Fair and the next school disco. We also want to talk about future events and fund raising to provide extra enjoyment for the children and funds for new experiences. These meetings are fun and informal so please come along and support us. 

Volunteers

Thank you to all those people who come into school to help on a voluntary basis. We have parents and friends who help to support our children with reading, playing learning games, swimming, art work and sporting activities. These people are so valuable and we are all grateful for the time they give. If anybody else has a spare hour or two during the week and would like to come and help in school please just have a word with the class teachers, the office or myself.

Dates for the diary
As the events planned below will need separate letters and permission slips, this table is just to let you know what is going on in the school community and which classes will be taking part.
	Date
	Event
	Which children
	Times

	

	06.02.2014
	Manchester Camerata Concert
	Years 3, 4
	Afternoon

	07.02.2014
	Bag packing at Morrison’s
	Year 6
	Afternoon

	
	Class assembly
	Year 2
	2.45pm

	11.02.2014
	Multi skills at Furness Academy
	Year 2
	Afternoon

	12.02.2014
	Next payment due for y6 residential
	Year 6
	N/A

	
	Visit to the allotments
	Reception
	Afternoon

	13.02.2014
	Tri – golf experience
	Year 3
	Afternoon

	
	Sharing afternoon – parents invited
	Reception
	From 1.45pm

	14.02.2014
	“Wizard of Oz” at Dowdales
	Year 5
	Morning

	
	Class assembly
	Year 3
	From 2.45pm

	
	Break-up for half-term
	All
	At 3.15pm

	25.02.2014
	Key Steps Gymnastics
	Team
	2.30-5.00pm

	28.02.2014
	Sponsored silence
	School council
	1.00pm

	
	Class assembly
	Year 5
	From 2.45

	06.03.2014
	World Book Day
	All
	All day

	
	3 Little Pigs ballet workshops
	Years 1, 2
	Morning

	10.03.2014
	Visit to “Waterstones”
	Year 2
	11.00am

	11.03.2014
	Technical rehearsal at The Forum
	Year 3
	1.00pm

	
	Dance Festival at The Forum
	Year 3
	6.30pm

	13.03.2014
	Taster Day at Ulverston Victoria
	Year 5
	All day

	17-21.03.2014
	National Shakespeare Week 
	Year 4 and KS2
	All week

	
	Various activities all week
	Year 4
	

	18.03.2014
	Personal Safety Awareness Training
	Year 5
	All day

	19.03.2014
	Personal Safety Awareness Training
	Year 5
	All day

	20.03.2014
	Waterpark adventurous activities
	½ Year 5
	All day

	21.03.2014
	Waterpark adventurous activities
	½ Year 5
	All day

	
	Key steps gymnastics final
	Team
	Morning

	
	Performance Midsummer Night’s Dream at Blackwells
	Year 4
	All day

	28.03.2014
	Mother’s Day Service
	All
	From 2.30pm

	31.03.2014
	Parent Consultations
	All
	9.00 – 5.00

	01.04.2014
	Parent Consultations
	All
	3.30 – 5.00pm

	
	Samurai Workshop
	Year3
	All day

	
	Furness Voices 
	Choir
	Afternoon

	
	Evening performance with other schools
	Choir
	To be confirmed

	02.04.2014
	Tree-top mini trek, Brockhole
	Tear 3
	All day

	
	Samurai workshop
	Year 4
	All day

	04.04.2014
	Easter Service
	All
	From 2.30pm

	08.04.2014
	Visit to Coppermines
	Years 3, 4
	All day

	
	Break up for Easter holidays
	All
	2.00pm


Stand-in Lunchtime Supervisors
We are trying to set up a bank of stand-by lunchtime supervisors who would be willing to be called in on an occasional basis. This would be to cover existing staff for short absences, appointments etc. This would be paid at the hourly rate set by Cumbria county Council. The duties involved would include supervising the children, cutting up infant food, wiping down and putting away the furniture. 
If anybody is interested in helping the children in this way please fill in the form below or talk to a member of staff.
Jewellery in school

Please can all parents remember that jewellery is not allowed in school. This is primarily for the children’s safety. The only exception to this is plain stud earrings for children who have pierced ears. However these should be removed for PE as soon as the six week limit for new piercings is over.
Parking outside school

Please don’t park or stop on the yellow lines outside school. This is for the safety of ALL our children.
Yours sincerely
Wendy R Jacobs

Headteacher

Parent Consultations Appointments


Name(s) of child_____________________________
Please tick the chosen time-slots:

	Monday 7th November 2011
	
	Thursday 10th November 2011
	

	

	9.15 – 10.00am
	
	3.30 – 4.00pm
	

	10.00 – 11.00am
	
	4.00 – 4.30pm
	

	11.00 – 11.50am
	
	4.30 – 5.00pm
	

	1.00 – 2.00pm
	
	
	

	2.00 – 3.00pm
	
	
	

	3.30 – 4.30pm
	
	
	

	4.30 – 5.00pm
	
	
	


I would be interested in being on standby to cover midday supervision.
Name (please print) _________________________________________

Signed _____________________________

Date ____________________
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